
Probate, NC, Mecklenburg, Jane Bryan 1823

A list of the sale of the property of JANE BRYAN, deceased, as sold by the 
administrator, Viz.

JAMES N. FLANIKEN
NEAL HAZARD
WILLIAM LEES
PEGGY LEES
MARGARET LEES
REUBEN STARNES

{ LIST SHORTENED BY REMOVING DUPLICATES }
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Probate, NC, Mecklenburg, Jane Bryan 1823

State of North Carolina ]
Mecklenburg County      ]

Know all men by these presents, that WILLIAM LEES held and firmly bound unto 
ISAAC ALEXANDER Esquire chairman of the said court, in the sum of 50 pounds, 
current money, to be paid to the said ISAAC ALEXANDER or his successors to the
which payment well and true to be made remind ourselves our ears executive and
administrators jointly and severally firmly by these presents sealed with our 
seals and dated this 24th day of February Anno Domini 1823.

The condition of this application is such that if the above bounden WILLIAM 
LEES administrator of all and singular the goods and chattels rights and 
credits of JANE BRYAN deceased to make or cause to be made a true and perfect 
inventory of all and singular the goods chattels rights credits or possessions
which have or shall come to the hands knowledge or possession of the said 
WILLIAM LEES or into the hands or possession of any person or persons for him 
and the same so made do exhibit or cause to be exhibited into Mecklenburg 
County court within the time prescribed by law after the date of these 
presents and the same goods chattels and credits and all other the goods 
channels and credits of the deceased at the time her death or which at any 
time thereafter shall come into the hands or positions of the said WILLIAM 
LEES or into the hands or possession of any other person or persons for him 
well and truly administer according to law and further do make or cause to be 
made a true and just account of his said administration agreeable to law after
the date of these presents and all the rest and residue of the said goods 
channels and credits with shall be found remaining the said administrators 
account (the same being first examined by the governor and council supervisor 
County Court deliver and pay under such person or persons respectively has the
same show me to pursuant to the true intent and meaning of the Act in that 
case made and provided and if it shall appear that any will or Testament was 
made by the deceased and the executor or executor is there in named do exhibit
the same in court making a request to have it allowed and approved of 
accordingly if the said WILLIAM LEES above bounded being there on to required 
to render and deliver the said letters on administration my probation of such 
Testament being first had and made in the said court) then this obligation to 
be bored otherwise to remain in full force and virtue.

Signed sealed and delivered }
in the presence of          }

ISAAC ALEXANDER                         WILLIAM LEES 
                                        JOHN O FLANIKEN
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